I am opposed to Baltimore City Council Bills

24-0562
24-0563
24-0564
24-0566
Amtrak has been transparent for this project in my inner city Baltimore City neighborhood, nor have they done the proper updated EIS that would identify how this will impact my house which sits above this tunnel. I know some folks in need are excited about jobs, but no one is paying attention to the harm to my neighborhood with a brand new beautiful community school - Dorothy Height Elementary. And I'm worried the vibrations and construction will damage my 100 yr old house, which is my legacy for my child. Politicians and MD state are ignoring this. Please help us in Reservoir Hill - do the right thing - stop this tunnel from going through the city - choose another pathway if you have so much money. They have so many new plans for our neighborhood - it will all be a waste of money once construction starts. One of the construction sites is DIRECTLY across the street from Dorothy Height, which I believe is slated to receive even more kids soon from another school in disrepair. It doesn't seem like there's enough communication and thorough understanding of what's about to happen. 
Ask Amtrak about their study and they'll mention passenger trains but they get vague when you ask about the boring and about the ability to have double decker freight trains with toxins travelling under our neighborhoods. Don't be fooled by them renaming the project - I was so disappointed when they did that. This will HURT our community more than help help. Our thriving community cannot afford this tunnel project. There won't be anything green and growing to look at out our windows for 5 - 10 YEARS! 
We need our leaders who love the people of Baltimore to please help. Get together and make sure you understand EXACTLY what Amtrak is planning - on paper - not smoke and mirrors. You owe it to our communities and especially our children in these neighborhoods - smokestacks nextdoor is what we talked about for our children.
Robyn Williams
